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April 17, 2023 
 
To:   The Honorable Detroit City Council 
 
From:   Anthony Zander, Director 
  Civil Rights, Inclusion and Opportunity 
 
Cc:  Janice M. Winfrey, Detroit City Clerk 

Stephanie Washington, Chief of Staff, Mayor’s Office 
  Malik Washington, City Council Liasion, Mayor’s Office 
  Melia Howard, Director of Community Relations, Mayor’s Office 

Tenika Griggs, Deputy Director, CRIO 
 
Re:   Industry Standards Board, Petition No. 2023-055 
 
 
 
 
Petition No.: 2023-055 
Petitioner: SEIU 
Industry: Sports Arena 
 
 
As required by Ordinance 2021-42, Section 12-10-4, Subsection (c), the Department (Civil 
Rights, Inclusion and Opportunity – CRIO) has performed it’s review of Petition No. 2023-55, 
the creation of Industry Standards Board of Sports Arenas. The Department has verified if the 
Petitioner, SEIU, has submitted the minimum 150 valid signatures of workers from the specific 
industry, as required in Section 12-10-4, Subsection (a).  
 
Conclusion: We find that the Petitioner has met the requirements of Ordinance 2021-42, Section 
12-10-4, Subsections (a)(c).  
 
 


